
3/12/2021 Rich Text Editor, BodyHTML

10.100.0.50/WorldClient.dll?Session=KOJ2WOPVEN1SF&View=Compose&Forward=Yes&Number=18513&FolderID=0&External=Yes 1/1

From: Lynette <lynettemartyn@gmail.com> 
To: Jenny Raitt <jraitt@town.arlington.ma.us>, EBenson@town.arlington.ma.us,  KLau@town.arlington.ma.us, 
mtintocalis@town.arlington.ma.us,  DWatson@town.arlington.ma.us, rzsembery@town.arlington.ma.us 
Date: Fri, 12 Mar 2021 10:50:23 -0500 
Subject: writing in support of Article 45
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Dear Redevelopment Board Members,
 
I’m writing in support of Article 45, to increase the percentage of affordable housing units in new private 
developments from 15% to 25%. I’m in favor of this article because there is an immense need for more 
affordable housing in Arlington, and Covid-19 has made this need even more urgent. Amending our 
inclusionary zoning rate is one of many ways we can help increase the amount of affordable housing in 
town. 
 
Just looking at our rate of affordable housing compared to towns around us, it is obvious we are far behind. 
The redevelopment board has been doing a lot of work to increase affordable units, yet from 2001 to 2018 
Arlington only increased its subsidized housing inventory percentage by 0.1%. Housing affordability is an 
emergency and it’s clear we need to do more to reach our goal of 10% affordability.
 
Too many incredible friends of mine in Arlington have told me they may need to leave. Off the top of my 
head I am thinking of a town meeting member who is an artist, another TMM who is a woman of color and 
grew up here, another artist who had been here for almost 40 years.. the list goes on.

Back in June of last year, the town pledged to work on rooting out systemic racism in all areas, including 
housing. In the absence of regulations of rental prices, increasing the availability of affordable housing stock 
is one way to ensure greater economic and racial diversity in our town. Without meaningful affordable 
housing, market-rate housing is set at prices that are exclusionary to most Black and brown people, as well 
as those populations more likely to live on fixed incomes or rely on housing vouchers, such as people with 
disabilities. If our goal is to make Arlington a place for people of all backgrounds and abilities, we need to 
make housing more affordable.

Thank you, Lynette Martyn

Living on the ancestral lands of the Massachusett Tribe, the tribe of Indigenous peoples from whom the Colony, 
Province, and Commonwealth have taken their names. I pay my respects to the ancestral bloodline of the 
Massachusett Tribe and their descendants who still inhabit historic Massachusett territories today.


